Harmony Golf Board Minutes Wednesday, September 17, 2025

Present: Chris Morem, Jim Bakken, Lane Powell, Keeley Todd, Jessica Ferrie.

Absent: James Skaalen, Teri Jarland; also attending: Sandy Strozyk, Manager, Patrick Rinkleff

Motion by Lane, second by Ryan to approve the September revised agenda as presented. Motion Carried.

Motion by Lane second by Keeley to approve the August 2025 minutes. Motion Carried.

Motion by Keeley, second by Ryan to approve the August 2025 financial report listing \$35,885 of revenue and \$37,526 in expenses with an ending cash balance of \$47,535 as of August 31, 2025. Motion Carried.

Motion by Lane and seconded by Chris to approve the contract for Sandy Strozyk, HGC Manager, 10-1-25-9-20-26. Motion Carried.

Teri Jarland joined the meeting.

Motion by Ryan, seconded by Teri to approve October 1 fall rates of \$20 and \$30 for 9 holes & a cart and 18 holes & a cart; Monday-Sunday for guests. Motion Carried.

The following items were discussed without action:

- 1. We will close the clubhouse January-March 2026 unless a special event comes up.
- 2. Lion's Club will be applying for a bingo license and we will offer Ladies Bingo in November and December.
- 3. We currently have holiday parties booked.
- 4. The insurance audit was conducted, everything was in great shape, only one item needing attention and that is the cement directly in front of the shop garage. Quotes will be obtained for repair.
- 5. Staff compiled a list of trees that need to be removed. This will be given to Norby's for a quote.
- 6. #4 Sink Hole issues was discussed, we would like to see the price for Devin Ehler to determine the depth.
- 7. We will purchase the 250th Anniversary golf bag from Bridgestone as a prize at a 2026 event.
- 8. Discussion was held on the need for a used 48" riding mower.
- 9. Different tournament ideas were discussed and will continue to be discussed before the calendar is set.

Patrick requested to know the status for him going forward and he was assured the board wants him to stay as our main ground expert. He stated he could be looking at other employment and will keep us informed. He also asked if it was alright to donate older fertilizer to Fillmore Central for their football field and the board agreed.

Old Business:

Sealcoating was discussed, a price of \$12,000 was given by the company that works on City of Harmony needs. Jim will continue to research.

The draft 2026 calendar was reviewed again with the following changes- Calcutta bidding on Friday, Calcutta tournament on Saturday; discontinue the Labor Day tournament. A final calendar will be set in December.

Sandy reported the sound system needs updating; Lane has also reviewed. Sandy will order a new equalizer. The speakers work fine.

The next meeting date will be Wednesday, October 8th at 5:00 pm.

Meeting adourned. Sandy Strozyk, recorder